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March 2021 

Dear supporting churches & prayer partners, 

Technology has certainly been a blessing while being stateside. Manifold opportunities are 
awaiting if one is willing to learn and use. Orlando and I continue to be in contact either 
through SMS or video call. He has had many questions and is a ‘sponge’, soaking up what the 
Bible has to say. Often, we go through a lesson together, at other times we talk about the 
blessings, responsibilities, and trials of the Christian life. It is a joy to hear of the decisions he is 
making for the Lord, some of which are quite difficult. 

Cida, the housekeeper at the family farm, and previous adherent to Catholicism has been 
incredibly open to the gospel. Orlando recently informed me that she is close to being saved. 
What a blessing to hear that he is recognizing this openness and gaining confidence in reaching 
those around him. Please continue to pray for Orlando’s father. Culturally, it is difficult to 
reach fathers, as patriarchs of the family, and have them recognize the need to submit 
themselves in any way, especially in spiritual matters. Most importantly pray that he submits 
himself to the Holy Spirit! 

The Lord has bought others across our path and given opportunities to do various Bible studies 
and even some counseling while in Fargo. It reminds us that there is a ministry need 
everywhere we go concerning both the lost and saved. 

I continue with the online TEFL certification course. I should finish it by the end of April. Your 
prayers would be appreciated.  

We should learn more next month about our ability to attain visas, with the hope of arriving in 
Brazil sometime this year. It has always been a process, but it has been even more of a delayed 
process with Covid-19. We wait on the Lord and appreciate those that are assisting us with this 
matter. Wouldn’t life be easier without the need for visas? I think I hear many amens’ there. 

Thank you for praying for my wife’s health. While stateside we have been able to get some tests 
through her cardiologist. Apart from the mitral valve prolapse, these have been encouraging. 
We are still seeking answers and getting help for her autoimmune and thyroid issues. 

Thank you for your prayers and continued financial giving. 
 
God bless, 
Rob & Myra Johnson 


